محل مهر یا امضاء مدیر سؤال

جمهوری اسلامی ایران اداره کل آموزش و پرورش شهر تهران اداره آموزش و پرورش منطقه ۶ تهران

۸ صبح	ساعت امتحان:
۶۰ دقیقه	وقت امتحان:
1897 / 10 / 08	ناريخ امتحان:
ال: ۵ صفحه	نعداد صفحه سأ

نوبت امتحانی: دی ۱۳۹۷

ش صندلی (ش داوطلب) نام واحد آموزشی: دبیرستان علامه طباطبایی

رشته: ریاضی - تجربی

نام پدر: پایه: دوازدهم

نام و نام خانوادگی:

سال تحصیلی: ۱۳۹۸ - ۱۳۹۷

نام دبیر / دبیران:

سؤال امتحان درس: انگلیسی ۳

I. Vocabul	ary
A) Match the definitions with the words.	
1. to be grateful for	a) suppose
2. think and believe	b) recommend
3. organize and put in order	c) appreciate
4. tell somebody that something is good	d) arrange
	e) replace
B) Fill in the blanks with the given words. Make the nece	, ,
arrangement / share / combinat	ion / entries / stand for
5. Some young children never their toys with otl	her kids.
6. This monolingual dictionary has about 50,000	
7. What does IRIB?	
8. The building is a(n) of new and old styles.	
C) Choose the best answer.	1
9. A: "I'm sorry I broke your favorite of flowers	."
B: "Oh, that's all right. It wasn't very expensive."	
1) toy 2) fact 3) vase	4) member
10. Longman's first dictionary, Longman Englis	sh-Chinese Dictionary of Contemporary
English, was published.	• //
1) monolingual 2) immediate 3	3) bilingual 4) communicative
11. We are now trying to what we can do to get	meaningful information from brain signals
during sleep.	
1) figure out 2) stand for 3) ask for	or 4) look up
12. The nurse the old man's temperature with a	thermometer and then measured his blood
pressure.	natir
1) took 2) replaced 3) carrie	ed 4) brought

	نمون برگ هماهنگ استانی (شماره ۲)		
تاريخ امتحان: ۲۰ / ۱۳۹۷	رشته: ریاضی - تجربی	دنباله سؤال امتحان درس: انگلیسی ۳	بارم
	II. Grammar		
Complete the following sentences wi	th appropriate tag questions.		0.5
13. There is a problem here,	?		
14. Hamid never says a word,	?		
Write the passive verbs in the correc	ct tenses.		0.5
15. The robber by the police	ce last week. (find)		
16. Persian in Iran, Tajikis	tan and Afghanistan. (speak)		
Combine the following sentences. Us	se an appropriate relative pron	oun (who, whom and which).	1
17. We bought some books. Our tea	acher suggested them		
17. We bought some books. Our tea	iener suggested them.		
18. The students talked to the teach	er. John met him before.		
		 .	
Choose the best answer.			1
19. The young man to hosp	pital in an ambulance yesterday.		
1) has been taken 2) was tal	ken 3) is taken	4) took	
20. A ticket to you by the r	nanager of the company.		
1) are given 2) have g	iven 3) will be given	4) were given	
21. The students do well on	the exam will be allowed to lear	ve early.	
1) whom 2) which	3) that	4) whose	
22. The cat I loved a lot wa	as hit by a car was driving	ng too fast.	
1) which/ whose 2) whom	/ that 3) whose / which	4) which / which	
	III. Writing	* **	
Complete the sentences with and, or	, but and so.	19925	1
23. We went to the zoo last week,	we did not enjoy it.	// 6 ,	
24. The old man couldn't sleep,	he decided to drink a glass	of hot milk.	
25. We can eat our lunch at the resta	aurant, we can have it a	t home.	
26. Zahra gets up early in the morni	ng, she goes to school b	by herself.	
Put the words in correct order.	/	A Coll	2
27. have to / hard of / speak / becau	se / we / is / , / my grandmother /	/ louder / hearing	
28. available / the book / of / on our	/ the introduction/ is / website.		

محل مهر یا امضاء مدیر **سؤال**

جمهوری اسلامی ایران اداره کل آموزش و پرورش شهر تهران اداره آموزش و پرورش منطقه ۶ تهران

ساعت امتحان: ۸ صبح وقت امتحان: ۶۰ دقیقه تاریخ امتحان: ۶۰ / ۱۰ / ۱۳۹۷ تعداد صفحه سؤال: ۵ صفحه

نوبت امتحانی: دی ۱۳۹۷ رشته: ریاضی - تجربی سال تحصیلی: ۱۳۹۸ - ۱۳۹۷ ش صندلی (ش داوطلب) نام واحد آموزشی: دبیرستان علامه طباطبایی نام و نام خانوادگی: نام پدر: پایه: دوازدهم سؤال امتحان درس: انگلیسی ۳ نام دبیر/ دبیران:

VI. Reading

Passage 1

A dictionary is a book which explains the meanings of words and expressions. You can find words easily because dictionaries put them in alphabetical order. The word 'dictionary' comes from the Latin 'dictio' ('saying').

There are several types of dictionaries. Dictionaries which explain words and how they are used; dictionaries which translate words from one language to another; dictionaries of biography which tell about famous people; and technical dictionaries which explain the meanings of technical words.

Dictionaries which explain what words mean give a clear 'definition' of them. A good dictionary also gives more information about words. For instance, it explains how they are pronounced. Usually the International Phonetic Alphabet (IPA) is used for this purpose.

There are also dictionaries which translate words into other languages. Very often one volume translates both ways; for example, half of the book is from English to Persian and the other half from Persian to English.

When using a dictionary to find out how to say something in another language, one has to be careful to choose the right meaning. A word like 'right' has several meanings in English, for example, 'correct' and 'the opposite of left'. A word like 'present' may be used as an adjective, meaning 'not absent', as a noun, meaning 'gift' or as a verb, meaning 'give'. Words with different meanings exist in other languages, too. A good dictionary lists all the meanings of words to help people find the meaning that they look for.

A complete dictionary also tells you about the origin of words and the story behind them. For example, the words like 'pajamas', 'bazaar' and 'paradise' entered English from Persian.

True or False

29. A word starting with 'p' appears before a word starting with 'm' in a dictionary. True False 30. The word 'bazaar' is not English, originally. True False

 \smile

0.5

تاریخ امتحان: ۶۰ / ۱۰ / ۱۳۹۷

رشته: ریاضی - تجربی

دنباله سؤال امتحان درس: انگلیسی ۳

Answer the following questions.

- 31. Why can we find words in a dictionary easily?
- 32. What is the difference between technical dictionaries and biographical ones?
- 33. What is the origin of the word 'dictionary'?

Passage 2

Ask your child to get groceries for you or place them in the basket. Give your child educational instructions, such as "Get me the green can, please", or "Bring me the bag of rice, please". Don't forget to say "please" and "thank you", when appropriate.

Involve your child into a friendly chat about what you're doing. For example, you might say,

"We're going to make sandwiches with this hamburger meat. You really like sandwiches, don't you?" This is also a good time to educate your kid. For example, "Bananas grow on trees. What else can you think of that grows on trees?" or "All fruits have a skin or cover on them to protect **them** from rain and bugs". By your frequent physical contact, praise, teaching, and pleasant conversation, your child will remain much more interested in the trip. By actually helping you, he will learn that stores are a fun place to visit.

If your child breaks one of your rules, immediately make him sit in "time-out". This can be any place that is generally out of the normal flow of foot traffic. In a grocery store, you can just point to one of the tile floor squares and firmly tell your child to sit on that square because he walked away from you. In a restaurant, you can simply turn your child's chair around. If the restaurant is not very crowded, you can place your child on another chair about 3 to 4 feet away from you. As soon as your child is quiet for about half a minute, tell him that it is okay to get up or to turn his chair back to the table.

Choose the best answer.

34. What does the passage mainly discuss?

- 1) Going to public places with your kid can give a chance to make him/her learn new things.
- 2) A good education of kids by parents is not an easy thing to do and takes a lot of time and patience.
- 3) Children learn new things more by doing than listening to someone talking about good behavior.
- 4) Quick punishment is necessary if you see your child breaks rules of behavior in public places.

1

محل مهر یا امضاء مدیر سؤال

جمهوری اسلامی ایران اداره کل آموزش و پرورش شهر تهران اداره آموزش و پرورش منطقه ۶ تهران

ساعت امتحان: ٨ صبح وقت امتحان: ۶۰ دقیقه

نوبت امتحانی: دی ۱۳۹۷ رشته: ریاضی - تجربی ش صندلی (ش داوطلب) نام واحد آموزشی: دبیرستان علامه طباطبایی

نام و نام خانوادگی:

تاریخ امتحان: ۰۶ / ۱۰ / ۱۳۹۷ تعداد صفحه سؤال: ۵ صفحه

سال تحصیلی: ۱۳۹۸ - ۱۳۹۷

نام دبیر / دبیران: سؤال امتحان درس: انگلیسی ۳

35. The statement in paragraph 3 "Bananas grow on trees. What else can you think of that grows on trees?" is intended ------

- 1) as an example to support the main point of the paragraph
- 2) to show that children are thirsty for knowledge and you should consider this need
- 3) to emphasize the fact that the questions you ask your children should be related to their immediate needs
- 4) as a means to help enhance the education they receive at school
- 36. The word "them" in paragraph 3 refers to -----
 - 1) trees
- 2) skins
- 3) bananas

- 4) fruits
- 37. According to the passage, if you are in a store and your kid fails to follow your rules, you should -----
 - 1) just make the kid walk away from you
 - 2) have the kid follow you at a distance of 3 to 4 feet
 - 3) make him sit down somewhere out of people' way as a kind of punishment
 - 4) ask the kid to sit on a chair not very far away from you in a place where there are not many people walking

Good Luck

جمهوری اسلامی ایران اداره کل آموزش و پرورش شهر تهران اداره آموزش و پرورش منطقه ۵

راهنمایی تصحیح (ویژه دبیران)

ساعت امتحان: ۷:۴۵ صبح تاریخ امتحان: / ۱۰ / ۱۳۹۷ تعداد برگ راهنمای تصحیح: ۲ برگ نام واحد آموزشی: دبیرستان علامه طباطبایی نام دبیر / دبیران: پایه: دوازدهم راهنمای تصحیح درس: انگلیسی ۳ نوبت امتحانی: دی ماه ۱۳۹۷ رشته: رشتههای: ریاضی – تجربی سال تحصیلی: ۱۳۹۸ – ۱۳۹۷



VOCABULARY

Match the definitions with the words. (1)

1. c	2. a	3. d	4. b
------	------	-------------	------

Fill in the blanks with the given words. Make the necessary changes. (1)

5. share 6. entries 7. stand for 8. combination

Choose the best answer. (1)

GRAMMAR

Complete the following sentences with appropriate tag questions. (0.5)

Write the passive verbs in the correct tenses. (0.5)

15. was found	16. is spoken	

Combine the following sentences. Use an appropriate relative pronoun (who, whom and which). (1)

- 17. We bought some books which our teacher suggested.
- 18. The students talked to the teacher whom John met before.

Choose the best answer. (1)

19. 2	20. 3	21. 3	22. 4
-------	-------	-------	-------

WRITING

Complete the sentences with and, or, but and so. (1)

23. but	24. so	25. or	26. and	

بارم

Put the words in correct order. (2)

- 27. We have to speak louder, because my grandmother is hard of hearing.
- 28. The introduction of the book is available in our website.

READING

Passage 1

True or False (0.5)

Answer the following questions. (1.5)

- 31. You can find words easily because dictionaries put them in alphabetical order.
- 32. Dictionaries of biography tell about famous people but technical dictionaries explain the meanings of technical words.
- 33. The word 'dictionary' comes from the Latin 'diction' ('saying').

Passage 2

34. 1	35. 1	36. 4	37.3

Total 37 Points
Good Luck

